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	Minutes
	Date JULY 21, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Kelly Lane, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Barry Sullivan, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210721-001
“That the Minutes from June 16, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried 
MOTION #210721-002
“That the Minutes from July 6, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon

Linda Lauzon

MB Sportsweb
May/June honorarium

July honorarium

SHA Website
$670.00

$335.00

$2,118.75
MOTION #210721-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Dunn)
Carried
Recipient

Expense

Amount

Ted Pendle

Planet Stitch

Lesley Smith-Taylor
Admin expenses

Rep jerseys/socks

Registration expenses
$38.40

$83,081.91

$374.75
Planet Stitch is asking for ½ of invoice $41,540.95 up front.

MOTION #210721-004
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Carried




	REGISTRATION:
	REGISTRATION AND HCR UPDATE:
· 526 players registered
· U6 - 58
· U7 - 46 

· U9 - 102

· U11 - 97

· U13 - 103
· U15 - 71
· U16 - 29
· U18 - 20

· U21 - 0
· Numbers are very low considering registration has been open for a month.
· There have been no issues with parents registering.

· Main issue is players trying to log into SHA website and not registration
· System is working well.

· The system reminds parents to send follow up payments.

· Test parents did receive the reminder email requesting an etransfer for their second installment which was positive.

· Training – 9 more to be trained on using the new system.
· Sportal still needs to update the rosters which provides a list of all players registered in each division and it is really easy to select a player and roster the player to a team which is much easier than in the past.
· 17 training modules left and then our Registrar will be complete with her training.  

· Our Registrar is considered to be a “super user” and will train other associations.

· There has been a shift in the expiry of the criminal record check.  The old system has record checks expiring on May 1 of every 3 years and now it will be Aug 31 to mirror the membership fees for Hockey Canada.  When we looked at CRC’s that expired there was an issue with not flagging all of these.  Lesley to find out whether the dates are grandfathered to Aug 31.

· What can we do about low registration?  When asked some parents why not registering – some older kids have lost interest and some parents are hesitant due to last year’s season.  We can put out blitz on social media to remind the public that registration is open.

· We need to put out that the plan is for a normal season at this point – this may go a long way in getting players to register.  This is plan by OHF, Alliance and Sarnia Hockey.



	REC VICE CHAIR

	SUMMER SKILLS PROGAMMING:

· Numbers are low.  Getting some interest from parents waiting on transfer from Pt Edward to Sarnia and some interest from county players.
· Sarnia kids aren’t filling them so suggesting we allow county players to participate.

MOTION #210721-005
“That SHA’s summer skills camp be open to our surrounding county associations.” (L.Smith-Taylor/Sullivan)
Carried
· We have to ensure that every player registered in the Summer Skills Camp was registered last year at an association for insurance purposes.

· The Registrar indicated that the skills camp is a manual registration and she ensures that players were rostered to a team last year.

· It was agreed that we should bring in as many players as possible to ensure the Skills camp is affordable.

· Some are NRP players that may be coming to Sarnia anyways.

· Summer Skills camp has been advertised on website and will be on Facebook. It was on twitter.




	REP VICE CHAIR

	STING SPONSORSHIP:
· Summary of board’s position was sent to the Sting regarding no significant changes for this year and that we had struck 2 committees.  Bill Abercrombie has the names and contacts of the Ad Hoc committees.  Chairs of committees can reach out to Bill Abercrombie.

COACHING DEVELOPMENT:
· Questions have been received about whether there is coaching development for this fall.  There are changes being made to the courses.  

· Trainers course is 100% on-line.

· Coach courses – Coach 1 is on-line, Coach 2 will be half on-line and half in session.

· Trying to maximize as much as possible on-line to cut costs.  

· Link with information about this to be forwarded by the Chair.

· It’s also part of HCR.

· Body checking clinics need to occur and the earliest is August 23.  

· U15 would need to participate if they did not do it yet.

· Parents should be able to see what is documented for their player on the registration website.
SUMMER ICE:

· No summer ice is available through SHA.  The City is honouring ice owed to Sarnia Skate and other users who always rent ice in the summer. 




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR

	· Request sent to 3 vendors.  Have had initial response and Director is evaluating.
· Approval and recommendation to be brought to the Board.

· For Rep, an invoice has been submitted to Treasurer for payment.  They need 50% upfront from the supplier.  This was approved earlier in the meeting.

· As teams are all trying out in the fall, we ordered sizes as expected for each age group.

· They will be pre-numbered due to time constraints.

· Name bars can be sewn on after the fact.

· Tim Horton’s is continuing to provide jerseys for Instruction to U9 and McDonald’s is supplying jerseys for U11.  We received confirmation.

· Once we get firmer registration #’s we will submit request to Tim Horton’s as they need 4-6 weeks turnaround.


	REC LEAGUE SPONSORSHIP
	· Desjardins has offered $600 for sponsorship.  They request that a Desjardins patch be put on the front of the jerseys.  

· Have also secured a relationship with funding from 8 suppliers through Ackwood Auto Parts – they are willing to give $400-500 per team for U14 division.  They want their logo on the right side of jerseys.  These suppliers are known brands.

· Glen Fenwick has the U13 division and maybe able to share sponsorship with Desjardins.

· Offering last year’s sponsors free sponsorship this year.

· Desjardins offering to sponsor 5 teams.

· Scotia Bank gives us sponsorship so Desjardins could be U16-21.

· Patches need to be provided prior to start of season if they are actual patches that have to be stitched.

· Sponsorship Director to reach out to Tracey at Desjardins – re wanting to participate in Desjardins sponsorship.

· Lambton Family Dental and DeSena Law are offering sponsorship for pucks.



	NEW BUSINESS
	REC WINTER CLASSIC TOURNAMENT:
· We don’t have a tournament director.  
· The Tournament is not listed on the Alliance website tournament page.  

· We sent in the sanction form but we did not submit a cancellation policy so it wasn’t listed.

· It was agreed that we would defer a decision about the tournament until we discuss further with the Rec Vice Chair.

· It should be noted that we have budgeted for the tournament.

VACANT BOARD POSITIONS:
MOTION #210721-006
“That Brad Burton be nominated as Skills Director for a 1 year term.” (Scarrow/Mellor)
Carried
· Contact infor,ation for Brad Burton to be forwarded to Secretary and Website Director.
· Rec Tournament Director and U11 and U15 Rec Directors are still needed.
· Website Director to post vacancies for U11 and U15 Rec Directors.
· Wayne Scarrow to be identified as Rep Team Sponsorship Director on SHA website.

NEXT MEETING:
Next meeting is Tuesday Aug 3.


	adjournment


	MOTION #210721-007
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
